Hatred on the grounds of sexual orientation‏

From: 
Jeff Dudgeon (jeffreydudgeon@hotmail.com)

Sent: 
17 April 2008 14:04:23

To: 
Paul Bew (p.bew@qub.ac.uk)

Paul

It may be clause 73 but I have found the text.

The clause is not extended to Northern Ireland which makes the matter somewhat academic. And of course nobody in the gay rights industry here seems to have noticed as they are all devolution-mad and paid handsomely by the government to write directories or choose white vans and new computers.

I had rather let the thing pass me by, leaving it to others in England to consider, especially as I am not very enthusiastic about it.

The clause is somewhat less severe than that on religious hatred requiring the behaviour or words to be, singly, 'threatening' (not adding 'abusive or insulting'), and with the intention of stirring up hatred not including the likelihood of such a result.

I have my doubts about the change as do many others in GB, especially as it seems not to carry the exemption clause about limiting or restricting discussion that the religion hatred offence has.

Real hatred is an issue but it is rarely written, being expressed instead by violence which is already criminalised.

Some of the industry busybodies would use such a clause to target anyone disrespectful. They tried to get Paisley jnr prosecuted if not sacked.

By the way while hunting through Hansard I read your speech on public records. I am a member of the PRONI Readers Forum and trying to get them to address the needs of historians as much as genealogists. They are for example looking into my request to have the index of inquests available to the public and put on the website (they have an inaccessible electronic version).

I intend also to get discussion on linkage of the NIO Belfast and London records/indexes in some way. Any ideas there?

Another which eludes me at present is how to find out which government files were withheld (and or redacted) in the past. I think when a file was not released they did not list them so we do not know about that which is unknowable. True?

FoI has certainly had an impact in minimising officals' revealing remarks while the new electronic filing method (TRIM in the NI Civil Service) ensures that without paper records no handwritten or casual comments will ever happen again.

You'll have to send me your Powell review in time, electronically!

Best
Jeff

From: p.bew@qub.ac.uk

To: jeffreydudgeon@hotmail.com

Date: Thu, 17 Apr 2008 13:06:03 +0100

Subject: RE: Review of Jonathan Powell's Book on the Northern Ireland Peace Process, Spectator, 12 April 2008

From: Paul Bew

Dear Jeff,

Thank you.  I have covered Powell’s book for the next LITERARY REVIEW.  
I want to ask you about an issue that’s coming up concerning the Criminal Justice Bill (Clause 33) creating a new criminal offence of inciting homophobic hatred.  As you know, some Christians who do not want to throw people off the top of mountains have conscientious doubts about this clause and want to include a free speech caveat.  I’d be grateful to know your view.

                     Best wishes,

                        Paul

